

# Brampton Village Primary School 01480 375063

# 01480 375063 Newsletter





# office@brampton.cambs.sch.uk

www.brampton.cambs.sch.uk

#### Headteacher's notes...

We have finished off this week with our Inter-House Tournaments today. Well done to all the children who took part so well and congratulations to Diamond who were the winning House. We have also had teams representing the school at High Fives netball and football matches this week.

I must say 'Congratulations and well done!' to all the Year 6 children who have completed their SATs tests this week. They have all worked incredibly hard over the year and we are all proud of what they have achieved. Children in Year 2 have also been working very hard and are also to be congratulated. Both Governors and a Local Authority Moderator have been in this week and have commented upon how calm all the children are.

Thank you to the PTA who have organised today's Bingo Evening. Plans are well under way for the Summer Fair which is on **Saturday 7**<sup>th</sup> **July** – please look out for further information and for ways that you can help.

#### Walk to School

A reminder about 'Walk to School Week' which is taking place next week.

#### **Vacancies**

We are currently recruiting Midday Supervisors to work for 5 days a week in Key Stage 2. If you are interested, please contact the School Office.

#### **Data Protection**

Many of you will be aware of the General Data Protection Regulations coming into force from **25**<sup>th</sup> **May**. These will have an impact on the use of data in schools and we will be writing to you with further information soon as we are reviewing all our documentation. Privacy Notices have been updated and these will be available from the 'Parents' section of the school website.

# **Brambles**

Following interviews last week Mrs Maxine Repath has been appointed as the new Deputy Leader of Brambles Pre-School. We look forward to her joining us after half term.

# **Charity raffle**

Some children from Year 6 have organised a charity raffle for KS2 in aid of Cancer Research. Tickets will be on sale between 21<sup>st</sup> – 25<sup>th</sup> May and prices are 20p per ticket or £1 a strip.

# **Class Photographs**

Class photographs came home in your child's book bag earlier in the week. Orders need to be returned to school no later than **Thursday 24**<sup>th</sup> **May**. Thank you.

#### **Choir/Orchestra News**

Summer Music Concert - **Wednesday 13**<sup>th</sup> **June**, at **6pm**. This will involve the choir, orchestra, handchimes and the KS2 strings. More details will follow.

Musical Teas – **Sunday 20<sup>th</sup> May**. Brampton Church 3 – 4.30pm. The choir and orchestra are invited to perform.

#### **Terry Mason's Football Club**

This football club will start again after the half term break. It runs on a Monday after school, starting **Monday 11<sup>th</sup> June** until **Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> July**. The booking form is available from the rack outside the office or can be downloaded from the school website.

#### Half term holiday - Brampton Kids Club

Brampton Kids Club will be open in the school holidays between **Tuesday 29**<sup>th</sup> **May** and **Friday 1**<sup>st</sup> **June 2018.** To book your child's place, please take a booking form from the rack outside the school office or download it from the school website.

### **PTA NEWS**

BINGO - today from 3.30pm in the Key Stage 1 hall. The hall will be open from 3pm so that you can buy refreshments and find a seat. If you are able to lend a hand we would appreciate help setting up from 2.30pm and tidying away at the end. If you have ready paid please sign in when you get to the hall – no tickets required (We will not be sending tickets out). If you have not paid and want to come you can pay on the door.

SUMMER FAYRE – Raffle Prizes. We need your help with collecting raffle prizes for the Summer Fayre. If you can provide a raffle prize, contact a local business or ask an employer please let us know via the email address below. GDPR - The General Data Protection Regulation. Due to changes in the data protection regulations we need your permission to hold or process your data. This means we will be deleting any parent email address we currently hold. If you wish to be on the PTA mailing list going forward so that we can send you meeting minutes, agendas, notifications of events and requests for help. Please email us at the address below. We will take this as your permission for us to hold your email address.

NEXT MEETING- Friday 15<sup>th</sup> June, 2pm.

If you are able to help or have any comments or feedback or would like further information about the PTA please contact <a href="mailto:BramptonPTA@outlook.com">BramptonPTA@outlook.com</a>

For those of you that are new to Brampton Village Primary School the PTA raises funds for the school to help with the cost of items the school may need. We are always looking for help to run events smoothly and would appreciate any time that you can give even if it is only for half an hour.

PTA Team

#### **COMMUNITY**

**Abbots Ripton** are holding their Garden Show on 30<sup>th</sup> June and 1<sup>st</sup> July. They are running a Children's Container Planting Competition which is open to group entries and individuals. Please visit <a href="https://www.abbotsriptonhall.co.uk">www.abbotsriptonhall.co.uk</a> for more details.

**Park Runs** Come and join in with the junior park run every Sunday morning at Jubilee Park Kings Ripton Road, Huntingdon. It is a 2k run for 4-14 year olds and begins at 9.00 am. The aim is to have fun and to run at whatever pace you feel comfortable.

Children can earn wrist bands and certificates and it is a great activity to do on a Sunday morning. The café do delicious bacon baps, teas and coffees and it is a great healthy activity for the whole family.

Mrs Eason (Reception) and Mr Church (Year 6) are there every week and there is now a friendly schools competition where you can earn points towards treats for your school.

Visit the website for more details- <a href="http://www.parkrun.org.uk/jubilee-juniors/">http://www.parkrun.org.uk/jubilee-juniors/</a>

# What's On Next Week:

Monday 21<sup>st</sup> May Art Club

Football match (at Brampton)

Tuesday 22<sup>nd</sup> May Shugborough Parent Information Meeting 5.30pm

Amy's Acro

Wednesday 23<sup>rd</sup> May 4M Assembly 9.15am (KS1 Hall)

French Club

Football v Wheatfields (away)

Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> May Choir

Drama Club

Friday 25<sup>th</sup> May Orchestra

Learning Enjoying Achieving